

PRAYER NEWSLETTER

September 2025

"I love the Lord because He hears my voice and my prayer for mercy. Because He bends down to listen, I will pray as long as I have breath." Psalm 116.1-2

Welcome to our latest prayer letter with exciting updates from the team that visited Home of Hope, Malawi, in August. With praise, give thanks to God for His faithfulness, the many blessings and answered prayers. Pray with us for everyone in the HOH community and for the projects that have been established in partnership with MOF.

- The team arrived safely along with many donated items, including twenty one laptops that received God's favour through customs. A laptop was given to each of the thirteen HOH students starting university, with the remaining devices saved for those waiting for a place. Thank God for the students' hard work and success. Pray for them as they settle into their accommodation and studies. May those students completing their university courses find employment.
- The team also delivered one hundred technical books, establishing a library for the students and staff of the Vocational Training Centre. Praise God for the funds for building work on the VTC boys' hostel, administration block and workshop and that, by sourcing supplies locally, nearby communities will be blessed. Ask God to give the workers skill and diligence. Pray that He would cultivate the entrepreneurial spirit of the VTC students.
- Give thanks for Revd Chipeta, Founder of HOH, Linda, Chief Executive, all the leaders, the management and staff at HoH, for their dedication to the children, bold vision, diligence and determination. Pray for good health, unity and understanding between them and for God's intervention in the challenges they face. May God equip them with everything needed to do His will and give food security for everyone in their care.
- Thanks to generous donations, repairs to staff houses, the construction of a medical waste incinerator and improvements to the clinic have been completed and special projects are being set up to maintain and upgrade the secondary school, kitchen, secondary boys' hostel and the homes of staff and teachers. Pray God's blessing on the ongoing maintenance of buildings and the HOH truck. May God open doors for all the HOH operations and projects.
- Thank God for the CPD delivered to the teaching staff by Helen, for precious time playing with the children and opportunities to bless the house mothers. School attendance has increased now that 'Mary's Meals' provides a daily nutritious meal for children attending school from local villages. Pray for good health for the children, that they would thrive in their learning and relationships. Pray also for the teachers and for sufficient educational resources.
- Rejoice that MOF's close partnership and warm relationship continues with HOH and Protection for Education. Praise God
 for the signing of a strengthened agreement about the governance of MOF funds. Pray for the work of Protection for
 Education, enabling girls and young women to attend education throughout the month.
- Malawi holds an election on September 16th. Pray for a fair process and outcome. May those leading this warm-hearted nation do so with wisdom, justice and integrity.
- The Macadamia Sapling enterprise flourishes but the stock in the fish ponds has been significantly depleted (a local heron is chief suspect). Thank God for the workers and all who manage these projects, praying for wise strategies in the coming months and plentiful harvests for both enterprises.
- Pray for refreshment, protection and vision for the MOF trustees and volunteers. May God guide them as they pursue good governance. May He give the team right judgement in distributing funds to HOH for food and general supplies, the special projects and enterprises.
- Praise God for opportunities to connect with our supporters and grow our support base. Each opportunity enables MOF to better fund and work alongside HOH.
- Pray for forthcoming MOF events.
 - Away Day for our trustees and volunteers on October 11th. May God direct our planning and discussions, revealing His vision for our work as we grow and learn together.
 - 'Handel Unwrapped', an evening of music and insights into the life of Handel, at Christ Church Bedford, 7pm Saturday November 15th 2025. Save the date! Tickets will be available soon.



Prayer underpins all the efforts of Home of Hope to secure education, care and support for the children and the work of Malawi Orphan Fund. Thank you for praying with us.

If you or others would like a copy of this prayer letter, see www.malawiorphanfund.uk info@malawiorphanfund.uk